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FOI 3626
Date 10/02/2025

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
Since the start of 2021-22, has your trust enacted a model which sets a ‘maximum’ time for ambulance handovers to your A&E departments? These have been commonly referred to as ‘maximum handover times’, ‘duty to rescue’ or ‘w45/60’
In November (Bedford) and December (L&D) 2024 we implemented handover 45 / release to respond in our Trust

If so, please describe how the ‘maximum handover times’ works at your trust – how long is the ‘maximum’ ambulance handover set at your trust and what triggers its use?
There is an SOP in place which highlights the need for early escalation in the situation that ED is down to less than 2 spaces to offload ambulances into. This sets off a number of actions within ED and then the wider site to quickly decompress. 

In which month and year was this first enacted? How often has this model been enacted?
As above. In respects to how often this is almost daily due to operational pressures

Is the ‘maximum handover time’ still in use now? If not, why not?       
Yes
  
Has there been any assessment of the impact of the ‘maximum handover time’? If so, please give details.
Yes we have seen improved handover times however we are reviewing the pathways through ED as we are seeing a bottleneck in our rapid assessment unit so we are refining and rewording the SOP which we will then discuss with the ambulance trust



If not, do you have plans to enact such a ‘maximum handover time’ in the next six months?
N/A

If you’re not planning to introduce a ‘maximum handover time’, please could you explain why?
[bookmark: _GoBack]N/A

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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